2024 年度入学試験問題

英語

試 験 日 2024年2月4日(日曜日)

開始時刻 午前10時30分

終了時刻 午前11時30分

注意事項

- 1. この冊子は19ページです. 落丁, 乱丁, 印刷の不鮮明などがあった場合には申し出てください.
- 2. 解答は、かならず解答用紙(マークシート)の指定されたところの番号をマークしてください.
- 3. 解答用紙の受験番号欄には、かならず受験番号(7ケタ)を記入し、その番号をマークしてください。
- 4. 解答用紙への記入は、かならず黒鉛筆を、解答を消す場合は、プラスチック消しゴムを使用してください.
- 5. 解答用紙は試験終了後、かならず提出してください.
- 6. 試験室内で配布された問題用紙は、持ち帰って結構です.

♦M1 (373—1)

1		
	A 次の	会話を読んで, 次の問 1 ~問 3 , 問 4 と
	問	5 に答えなさい.
	Mike:	Hi, Janet! What are you going to do after school today?
	Janet:	Me? I'm going to the library.
	Mike:	You're going to study?
	Janet:	Yeah.
	Mike:	That's too bad. The weather is so nice today.
	Janet:	I know, but I have to study.
	Mike:	What are you going to study?
	Janet:	Chemistry.
	Mike:	That sounds boring. 1
	Janet:	What?
	Mike:	Do you want to go out after you've finished studying?
	Janet:	No, I don't think so. I have a test tomorrow.
	Mike:	Oh, I see By the way, have you heard about the new shopping
		mall that just opened last month?
	Janet:	The Green Hills Shopping Mall?
	Mike:	Yeah. 2
	Janet:	No, not yet. How about you?
	Mike:	I haven't, either. I was wondering if we could go there together.
	Janet:	I'd love to go to the new shopping mall with you! I heard that there
		are 150 stores in the shopping mall.
	Mike:	Really? I didn't know that there are so many stores.
	Janet:	Yeah. It's a huge shopping mall. I also heard that there is an
		outdoor area where people can sit, relax, eat food or drink coffee.
	Mike:	Wow! Do you think you can study for your test there?
	Janet:	I don't think that's a good idea. I will not be able to focus on
		studying outside on such a nice day like today.
		— 1 — ♦M1(373—2)

Mik	xe: Oh, okay.
Jane	et: 3
Mik	xe: Yes! I'm free in the afternoon tomorrow.
Jane	et: Great. My test ends at 1:30 p.m. Can we meet at the bus stop
	around 2:00 p.m.?
Mik	xe: Sure. Good luck on your test and see you tomorrow!
Jan	et: Thanks! I'm looking forward to seeing you.
問	1 ~問 3
4	空所 1 ~ 3 に入る最も適切なものを,①~④から1つずつ
選で	がなさい.
1	Can we go to the shopping mall after my Chemistry test tomorrow?
2	What about your test that you have tomorrow?
3	Are you going to go out later tonight?

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about Janet?

Have you been there yet?

- ① Janet wants Mike to go to the library to study.
- ② Janet wants Mike to study for the test at the mall.
- Janet will meet Mike after she finishes studying.
- (4) Janet will meet Mike after her test tomorrow.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを,①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Why did Janet and Mike decide to go to the new shopping mall together?

- ① They are going to watch a movie and eat dinner at the mall.
- ② They are both free tomorrow afternoon to go to the mall.
- They want to celebrate after they finish their test at the mall.
- ① They want to study in the outdoor area at the mall.

創

B 次の	会話を読んで, 次の問 6 ~問 8 , 問 9 と									
問 1	0 に答えなさい.									
Julie:	Hey, Kim! How are you?									
Kim:	Hi, Julie. Nothing much here. I'm just reading a book.									
Julie:	What are you reading?									
Kim:	This? It's a short story. I have to read it for my English class.									
Julie:	How is it?									
Kim:	Well, it's interesting, but I prefer to read something more exciting.									
Julie:	What do you like to read?									
Kim:	I like to read science fiction books. Do you like to read?									
Julie:	Me? Yes, but I like to read when I have a lot of time. 6									
Kim:	What kind of books do you like to read?									
Julie:	I enjoy reading non-fiction books.									
Kim:	Non-fiction? What kind of non-fiction books do you like?									
Julie:	I like to read books on history.									
Kim:	Oh, really? 7									
Julie:	I like reading about real life and real people, so history is more									
	interesting to me than reading fiction, which isn't real.									
Kim:	That's true, but I like reading both fiction and non-fiction books.									
Julie:	Well, since winter vacation is coming soon, and I'll have more time,									
	maybe I should try reading a fiction book. Do you have any									
	recommendations?									
Kim:	Sure. Do you prefer mystery or fantasy?									
Julie:	8									
Kim:	Okay. Do you like to read about magic?									
Julie:	Yes.									
Kim:	Then, I recommend the Harry Potter books. They're great!									
Julie:	Hmm									
	-4 $ \diamondsuit$ M1(373-5)									

Kim: I have the entire collection of Harry Potter books if you want to borrow them.

Julie: How many books are there?

Kim: There are seven books in total.

Julie: Are you serious?

Kim: I'm not kidding! Why don't you start with the first book and see if you like it or not? I can bring the book for you tomorrow.

Julie: That would be great! Thanks, Kim.

Kim: My pleasure. You might become a Harry Potter fan!



空所 6 ~ 8 に入る最も適切なものを, ①~④から1つずつ 選びなさい.

- (1) I don't enjoy reading at all.
- ② I don't really like to read mystery, so fantasy is better.
- ③ I like to read about history, too.
- 4 I haven't been able to read much these days because I'm so busy.

問 9

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about Julie?

- (1) Julie wants to read a fiction book.
- ② Julie tries to read all the time.
- Julie thinks that science fiction books are boring.
- Julie likes reading about people who are not real.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about Kim and Julie?

- ① Both of them need to read a short story for their class.
- ② Both of them collect Harry Potter books.
- ③ Kim wants Julie to enjoy reading non-fiction books.
- 4 Julie asks Kim for book recommendations.

— 6 **—**

♦M1 (373—7)

2	次の問	11	~問	15	の()内の語句を	並べ替えて,	日本文に
	合う最も道	適切な英 フ	文を作り,	並べ	替えた部分	の3番目にく	るものを番号	うで答えな
	さい.							

この辞書は誰のものか誰も知らない.

Nobody knows who (1) this 2 to 3 belongs 4 dictionary).

問 12

北岳は日本で2番目に高い山です.

Mt. Kita is (1) second 2 mountain 3 highest 4 the) in Japan.

問 13

モチベーションが学習に及ぼす影響を無視すべきではない.

We should not ignore the (1) motivation 2 on 3 effects 4 of) learning.

問 14

これらの商品は冷蔵庫で冷やしておかなければなりません.

These items must (1) kept 2 cold 3 be 4 in) the refrigerator.

問 15

この町の人口は最近、減少し続けている.

The (① number ② people ③ in ④ of) this town has recently been decreasing.

3	次の英文を読んで,	空所	16	~	20	に入る最も適切なものを,	そ
	れぞれ①~④から1つ	選びた					

Vitamin Die is really important for our bones. When we are young, vitamin D builds up our bones and makes them strong. When we are we still need vitamin D to keep our bones strong. Our bodies keep the vitamin D that we take in inside our bones and teeth. Then we lose vitamin D as we work and exercise during the day. But our bodies can't vitamin D. We have to get it from outside of our bodies.

So where can a person get this very important vitamin? Vitamin D is in foods like fish and eggs. Sometimes, vitamin D is 18 to bread, milk, and orange juice.

Food is not the only way our bodies can get vitamin D. The sun also gives us vitamin D. If we want to be healthy, we should $\boxed{19}$ some time in the sun each day. Too much sun is not good for you, but around 15 minutes a day is usually $\boxed{20}$. And we should be sure to eat foods that are rich in vitamin D, too.

(注) vitamin D^{注⊕} 「ビタミン D |

[出所: Nation, P., & Malarcher, C. (2017). Timed Reading for Fluency 1. Seed Learning, Inc.]

問 16

- (1) fast
- 2 hungry
- 3) older
- (4) small

問 17

- ① include
- 2 lift
- ③ join
- 4 make

♦M1 (373—9)

問	18						
1	added	2	counted	3	dropped	4	erased
問	19						
1	decide	2	try	3	spend	4	trade
問	20						
1)	direct	2	enough	(3)	poor	(4)	tough

] 問	21 ~問	25 の日本文	ての意味になるよう	う英文を	完成させると
」 き,	 空所に入れる語	ーーーー 句として最も適切な			
さい					
問	21				
	 家族全員がその	事件について知って	いる .		
	Everyone in the	family () ab	out the incident.		
1	know	② is known	3 knows	4	have known
問	22				
	宿題が終わった	らサイクリングに行	ってもよい.		
	You may go cyo	cling after you () your homewo	rk.	
1	completing	② will complete	completed	4	complete
問	23				
	テストの結果に	満足していたので彼	女は一日中, うれ	しそうた	ごった.
	Satisfied () the test result, s	she was happy all	day.	
1	in ·	② with	<pre>3 for</pre>	4	to
問	24				
	丘の上にある大	学は 1985 年に設立	されました.		
	The college on	the hill was () in 1985.		
1	founded	② find	3 found	4	finding
問	25				
	雨が降っていた	が、彼はキャンプに	こ行くことに決めた		
	() it was	raining, he decided	l to go camping.		
1	However	② As	③ Despite	4	Although
		— 10			♦M1(373—11

5	問	26 ~問	3	0 にプ	くる最も適	切な	ものを,	それぞれ	11~4か	ら.
	- つ選	びなさい.	-							
	問	26								
		She needs to wa	it	fo	r about tl	ree h	nours to	get the t	est results	.
	1	forward	2	under	(3) do	wn	4	around	
	問	27								
		You should try _		these	shoes be	efore	you buy	them.		
	1	on	2	in	(3) to		4	up	
	問	28								
		I decided to		her seci	et to mys	self.				
	1	make	2	end	3) tel	1	4	keep	
	問	29								
		Have you	b	ack the b	ook you l	orrov	wed fron	n your te	acher?	
	1	hidden	2	drawn	(3) giv	ven	4	flown	
	問	30								
		Sara u	p doi	ng most	of the cle	aning	after th	ne party.		
	1	ended	2	stated	(3) wo	orked	4	drove	

	7				
6	問 31 ~問	35 に入る贔	長も適切なものを、そ	これぞれ	1①~④から 1
	つ選びなさい.				
	問 31				
		eing James and Fri	ica at the office tom	orrow	
	(i) be	2 been	(3) to be	(4)	to have been
		9 10001			
	問 32				
	Carol had not	32 well for tw	vo days.		
	① eat	② ate	3 eaten	4	eating
	問 33				
	Many students	were 33 aft	er listening to the di	fficult	lecture.
	① confuse	② confused	③ confusing	4	confusion
	問 34				
	They worked	34 to finish th	ne project on time.		
	① hardened	2 hardly	3 hardness	4	hard
	問 35				
	He'd 35 1	play games at hom	e than study for his	Englis	sh test.
	① rather	2 neither	③ ever	4	further

7	为	cのAと1	Bの英文を読んで、	問	36	~問	38	,	問	39	と
	問	40	に答えなさい.								

 \mathbf{A}

We see color everywhere. It makes our world beautiful, but it can also affect our feelings and behavior. For this reason, it is important to use the 36 colors in different rooms in a home. For example, light colors—like light blue, green, or purple—relax us. They are 37 in a bedroom or living room.

Other colors — like red, orange, and yellow — are different. They make us feel alert and sometimes hungry, studies show. For this reason, they can be good to use in a dining area *** or a kitchen.

A room with some red, orange, or yellow can also feel happy and can be good in a living area. But these colors are very strong, and it's best to only use a 38 of them. People feel nervous in rooms with too many dark or bright colors.

(注) dining area^{注①} 「ダイニングエリア、食事をする場所」

[出所: Morgan, J.R., & Douglas, N. (2016). World Link Intro: Developing English Fluency (3rd ed.). (S. Stempleski, Ed.). National Geographic Learning.]

問 36

空所に入る適切なものを、① \sim ④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) small
- ② big
- ③ right
- (4) true

-- 13 --

♦M1 (373—14)

空所に入る適切なものを、① \sim ④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① easy
- 2 perfect
- 3 serious
- 4 unlucky

問 38

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) little
- 2 pocket
- 3 sort
- 4 toy

 \mathbf{B}

Aloe $\operatorname{vera}^{\text{le} \oplus}$ is a plant that is usually found in hot, dry places. It has long, green leaves, and it is a very hard-working plant. It can be 39 to help with $\operatorname{cuts}^{\text{le} \oplus}$ or $\operatorname{burns}^{\text{le} \oplus}$. Aloe vera also cleans the air around it. Bad air can come from the paint on the walls of some houses. Aloe vera can make the air clean again. Aloe vera is also a good plant to have in your room at night when you 40 . It takes in the air you breathe out. The plant then gives of $\operatorname{le}^{\text{le} \oplus}$ clean air that you breathe in.

- (注) aloe vera^{注①} 「アロエベラ(アロエの一種,植物の名前)」 cuts^{注②} 「切り傷」 burns^{注③} 「やけど」 gives off^{注④} 「発する」
- [出所: Nation, P., & Malarcher, C. (2017). *Timed Reading for Fluency 1*. Seed Learning, Inc.]

問 39

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (l) used
- (2) called
- 3 stopped
- (4) washed

問 40

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) raise
- ② turn
- (3) make
- (4) sleep

— 15 —

♦M1 (373—16)

8 次の英文を読んで,問 41 ~問 45 に答えなさい.

The Maasai people^{AD} live in the countries of Kenya^{AD} and Tanzania^{AD} in Africa. They have lived in that region for thousands of years. The native language of the Maasai is called *Maa*. However, in school the Maasai also learn to speak Swahili^{AD} and English, which are the official languages of Kenya and Tanzania.

The Maasai are nomadic (***). They spend part of each year traveling from one area to another. They keep animals for meat and milk. So they move from place to place to find fresh food and water for their animals. When they travel, they often meet and trade with other groups of Maasai. In recent years the governments of Kenya and Tanzania have started programs to help the Maasai stop their nomadic lifestyle and build villages where they can live all year. However, many Maasai do not want to change. In addition, many scientists say that this kind of lifestyle is planet-friendly and does not cause climate change. By moving often, the Maasai can use natural resources, such as grass and water, without using all of these resources. They move to new lands before their animals have eaten all the grass and drunk all the water.

The Maasai live in houses made from small trees and grass. The houses are small, usually about 1.5 meters tall and three by five meters in size. However, the Maasai believe that their houses are big enough for their needs. Sometimes, they even bring smaller animals into their houses to keep them safe from lions or cheetahs. The Maasai live simply, without running water. Or electricity.

The Maasai wear clothes called a *shuka*. This is a piece of red cloth that is tied around their bodies. The *shuka* is worn by both men and women. Maasai people usually wear sandals on their feet, often made from the skins of cows. However, recently they have started to use sandals made from rubber, or plastic, as they are strong and can be used for a long time. Maasai

$$-16$$
 \diamondsuit M1 (373–17)

women make colorful jewelry, which is worn by men and women. This jewelry has a meaning of bravery the land, the sky, and the sea.

The Maasai are known for their wonderful music and dancing. They celebrate coming of age, the time when a boy becomes a man. This celebration can go on for more than a week, with a lot of singing and dancing. One dance, the *adumu*, includes jumping. Young men, wearing their bright red *shuka*, make a circle and take turns jumping in the center, while the other men sing songs based on the height of the jump. The *adumu* is one of the more famous Maasai dances.

(注) Maasai people^{注①} 「マサイ族」, Kenya^{注②} 「ケニヤ」, Tanzania^{注③} 「タンザニア」, Swahili^{注④} 「スワヒリ語」, nomadic^{注⑤} 「遊牧(民)の」, lifestyle^{注⑥} 「生活様式」, planet-friendly^{注⑦} 「地球環境を破壊しない」, cheetahs^{注⑧} 「チーター」, running water^{注⑨} 「水道」, sandals^{注⑩} 「サンダル」, bravery^{注⑪} 「勇敢さ」

[出所: Graham-Marr, Alastair & Rossiter, Mark (2019). *Academic Reading* & Writing 1. ABAX ELT Publishers]

問 41

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

According to the passage, what is the native language of the Maasai?

- (l) Maa
- ② Swahili
- Maa and Swahili
- (4) Swahili and English

— 17 —

♦M1 (373—18)

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

According to the passage, what have the governments of Kenya and Tanzania encouraged the Maasai to do?

- ① To stop hunting protected animals
- ② To build trading communities
- (3) To grow animals and plants
- (4) To build villages and live there for good

問 43

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Which is mentioned in the passage as characteristics of the Maasai houses?

- (1) Their colors differ greatly from house to house.
- 2) They can accommodate even large animals.
- 3 They are made from natural materials and plants.
- (4) They can keep the room cool in summer.

問 44

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

According to the passage, why do some Maasai people use rubber or plastic sandals?

- ① Because they are easy to carry and wear.
- ② Because they are worn by famous athletes.
- ③ Because they last longer than traditional ones.
- ④ Because they are very popular among young people.

— 18 —

♦M1 (373—19)

英文の内容と一致するものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① マサイ族の女性のみが shuka という伝統衣装の着用を許されている.
- ② マサイ族の女性は宝飾品を販売することで家計を助けている.
- ③ マサイ族の踊りには adumu 以外にも有名なものが存在する.
- ④ マサイ族はケニアやタンザニアに最近、住み始めた.

— 19 —

♦M1 (373—20)